
I live on the upper Willamette in the Newberg pool, which is a no surf zone. I am currently paying $106,000 to have my bank 
secured with PSI after a slide caused from the ice storm. Surfing is not allowed in my area and the bank still erodes due to mother 
nature. Surfing is also not allowed in the areas that JoAnn showed in her slide show last night, so pointing the finger at the heavy 
boats is not valid. Banning wake boats on the river for the few short months that they are out is not going to prevent or slow mother 
nature, it surely didn't in my case. This frivolous overregulation would cost many hard working Oregonians their income, it would 
cost families precious time spent together, and it would create dangerous over crowding on other Oregon bodies of water. We 
bought our home 3 years ago because of its equal access for all to the River and we are praying that this is upheld.

Thank you,

Hollie Lanphere


